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Report from Ghana 
Country Facilitator, Abel 
Banafoe recently reported that 
the Romans Project is gaining 
new horizons, reaching two new 
regions of Ghana and giving 
him access to their Chieftaincy, 
(Most of their chiefs do not 
know God or the Bible.) Abel 
has an opportunity to meet 
with these chiefs and is 
scheduled to speak with them 
in the coming weeks.  

 
Praise God for opening this door 
for the Gospel. Pray for Abel to 
have wisdom and clarity as he 
speaks, and for the chiefs to be 

responsive to his message. 

 
Abel also shared how many 
pastors in the north are doing 
the Romans Project together - 
literally. They meet together in 
small groups and read "Romans 
Out Loud Together" (ROLT). 
They still fulfill the requirement  
of reading it 20 times, they just 

read it together as a group, and 
afterward they copy it out 
individually. This method is 
spurring many on to complete 
the Challenge! 

 
Report from Rwanda 

Justin Birangwa, the Country 
Facilitator in Rwanda attended 
an event in Musanze recently, 
where he met with pastors and 
explained about the Romans 
Project. Six pastors accepted to 
take the RP initial challenge.  
 
Justin was also able to meet 
with three pastors who are RP 
graduates. He expressed how it 
was “a great joy to meet with 
them again where I encouraged 
them to multiply themselves.”  
(All graduates are exhorted to 
tell others about the RP 
Challenge and thereby multiply 
the number of pastors and 
church leaders who participate.) 
 
There are presently 54 other 
pastors that Justin stays in 
touch with and encourages to 
complete the RP Challenge. 
Most of them are still in the 
reading phase, but two men, 
Rev. Alexandre and Pastor 
Zamani Pierre just completed 
the Challenge. Zamani told 
Justin that he has four more 
pastors who want to start! 

Sadly there are some who are 
finding themselves too busy 
with other obligations to 
complete the Challenge. Justin 
encouraged one such pastor by 
reminding him of the beauty of 
abiding in God's word.  

 
Pray for God to help Justin be 

an encouragement to the 
pastors he tells about the RP, 
and to those he leads through 

the Challenge. 
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We have been busy making 
some updates to our website. If 
you haven’t checked it out 
recently, we invite you to do so.  
 
In addition to finding an archive 
of all our monthly newsletters, 
we recently added more 
testimonies to the IMPACT 
page. Now you can read, in 
their own words, the impact the 
Romans Project is having on 
pastors around the globe.  

RP Gathering in Rwanda 

Abel Banafoe & RP Graduate 


